

STATE DEPARTMENT FOR UNIVERSITY EDUCATION AND RESEARCH OFFICE OF THE PRINCIPAL SECRETARY

Telephone: 254-20-3318581 Direct Line: 254-20-2228617 E-mail: <u>psecretaryher@gmail.com</u> Website: <u>www.education.go.ke</u>

When replying please quote

Jogoo House 'B' Harambee Avenue P.O. Box 9583-00200

NAIROBI

Ref: MHEST/HE/4/26

3rd September, 2024

All Vice Chancellors of Public and Private Universities

All Principals of University Constituent Colleges

Dear All,

FELLOWSHIP FOR POSTDOCTORAL RESEARCH PROGRAM

The Ministry is in receipt of communication from the Embassy of the Republic of Korea in Nairobi, informing that the Korea Foundation (KF) is offering the KF Fellowship for Postdoctoral Research. This program is designed to support the full-time research of emerging scholars who have recently obtained a Ph.D. in a Korea-related research topic at a university or research institution outside Korea.

Eligible applicants are those who have recently obtained or will soon hold a Ph.D. in a Korea- related research topic at a university or research institution outside of Korea. Eligible applicants are those who have recently obtained or will soon hold a Ph.D. in the humanities, social sciences, arts, cultural studies, or any other relevant field with a Korea- related research topic.

The grant period is up to one year. The program schedule includes an application period is from **September to October**, **2024**. All fellows are required to submit a final report on their research in accordance with the KF standard of Fellows report form, before the conclusion of the fellowship period.

All official applications, including the application forms and details of the proposed professorship, should be accessed and submitted via the KF Application Portal at (http://apply.kf.or.kr).

The purpose of this letter is to inform as above.

Thank you for your continued support

Yours sincerely.

Dr. Beatrice Muganda Inyangala

PRINCIPAL SECRETARY